
Dear Friends, 

In less than a month our nation has faced not one, but two horrific acts of vio-
lence that have tested us in every imaginable way.  One of these acts of vio-
lence was fueled by nature.  The other was created out of human nature, or, 
more specifically, that part of ourselves that allows hatred for others to be-
come violent and deadly.  Both acts have called for a human response and it is 
interesting to see how we, as Americans have chosen to respond to each.   

 

The protests and violence instigated by the white supremacists and Nazis in 
Charlottesville, Virginia shows us how much damage can be caused by blind 
hatred when allowed to go unchecked.  Even  before the confrontation be-
tween the protesters and the counter-protesters, on Friday night angry people 
carrying swastikas and hate signs circled a church on the University of Virginia 
campus.  Inside the church was a group of clergy from many different faiths, 
Catholic, Protestant, Jewish, and Islamic, praying for peace and an end to big-
otry and hate.  The protesters shouted hate speech, anti-Semitic slogans and 
other hateful words in an effort to drown out the prayers of the faithful.   

In time, the protesters were dispersed, but not before one young woman was 
killed and many more injured.   

Then, just one week ago, nature proved once again that we, as human beings, 
are not in charge.  Hurricane Harvey dropped as much rain on South Texas in 
just four days as the region receives in an entire year.  Now, as the waters 
begin to recede, the death toll begins to mount.  At current count, at least 45 
people are known to have been killed by the storm and flooding, with hun-
dreds of thousands left homeless.  Experts have said it will take years for the 
area to fully recover and estimate are that it will take $100 billion or more to 
rebuild. 

What is our response to be?  What does God ask us to do in response to such 
acts of violence?  In both cases, God is asking the same thing – LOVE.  The 
beauty is that we can decide how that love is to be given.  We start by re-
membering Jesus’ teaching to “love our enemies” and then we can also re-
member “love our neighbor as we love ourselves.”  Relief efforts are under-
way for the people of Texas.  There is information in this newsletter about 
how you can contribute through the United Church of Christ towards help 
those so desperately in need.  Whatever you choose to do, please make sure 
that you are doing it out of love, for Jesus’ sake. 

 

      Peace, 

      Pastor Bill    

Volume 6, Issue 9 

September 2017 E N G L I S H  C O N G R E G A T I O N A L   

U N I T E D  C H U R C H  O F  C H R I S T  

The Parish Visitor  

September 2017  

NEED TO  

CONTACT US? 

 

Church Office: 
630.556.3986 

 

Pastor’s Cell:   
630.746.1782 

 
Pastorôs email:       
revriegs@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretaryôs 
email: 

ecuccsecretary@gmail.com 

 

Church website   
www.ecucc.org 

 

Check us out on  

Facebook 

Rev. William K. 
Riegle, Pastor 

“Sharing God’s Love!” 

2017 Vision Statement 



P a g e  2  T h e  P a r i s h  V i s i t o r   

Thank you to everyone that joined us on August 
13th for a great day in the park at our Annual 
Community Picnic.  Thanks to you, your family 
and friends, we were able to sell over $600 in 
tickets for the picnic dinner and $500 in raffle 
tickets. After expenses, our profit for this year 
was $822.18! 

 

What a great way to have good fun, great food and prizes while supporting 
our church!   

       Looking forward to next year… :) 

Volunteers are still needed to sign -up 
on the bulletin board in the Fellow-
ship Hall for Nursery, Flowers,     
Coffee Hour, and Visitation Ministry.  
 
Please prayerfully consider signing 
up for one or more.  
                                          Thank you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 123rd Big Rock Plowing Match takes place on September 15th, 16th and 17th and 
they are looking forward to many entries from the local bakers, quilters, crafters, etc….  
It is free to enter and you have the chance to win CASH PRIZES! Please visit their web-
site for more information at: http://bigrockplowingmatch.com/feature/premium-lists/ 

 

You can also join their Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/429816853874840/ 
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 The Hinckley Area Food Pantry (HAFP) serves the communities of Big Rock, Hinckley, Maple 
Park, and Waterman and provides food assistance to our neighbors in these communities.   

 Thank you for your support and donations to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry!  The 
Hinckley Food Pantry needs for July are:  kidney beans, chili beans, ramen noodles, pasta 
sauce, canned pasta, macaroni, noodles, sugar, flour, Bisquick, baking supplies, canned 
meats, Jell-O, pudding, lunch box stuff (individual serving sizes fruit, desserts, chips, etc.), 
toilet paper, Kleenex, toothpaste, laundry soap, bath soap, condiments (ketchup, mustard, 
mayo, relish) and juice. 

 If you wish to make a direct monetary donation to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry, 
without going through ECUCC?  Their address is: Hinckley Area Food Pantry, PO Box 
463, Hinckley IL 60520.  They will send a tax donation letter to you at the end of the year, 
also:)  They can actually buy MORE food with your donations, EXCEPT for those items 
listed, in black, above. 

Women's Evening Fellowship  
Women's Evening Fellowship will meet for the 
first time of the new church 
year on Thursday, September 
28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. We will 
be tying blankets for our ongo-
ing work for the Linus Project.  
All ladies of the church are 
encouraged to join us and 
refreshments will be served. 

 
Our twice a month Prayer 
Shawl Ministry will continue as 
usual on the first and 
third Tuesday of each month 
at 10am.  Our meetings this 
month are on the 5th and 19th. 

If you like to knit or crochet or would like to learn, 
please consider joining our group.  We also do 
prayer squares if you would like to work on just a 
small project. Anyone is welcome to join us, and 
we go out for lunch afterwards! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Willing Workers will 
be meeting on Friday, 
September 8th at 1pm.  



CROP HUNGER WALK OCTOBER 1ST 
The Annual Community Interfaith CROP Walk will be held on Sunday, October 1st.  The 
host for this year's event is St. Paul's United Church of Christ in Hinckley.  Registration 
will begin at 1:15 p.m. And the Walk will step off at 2:00 p.m.  There will be a 1-mile 
òshort courseó as well as a regular 3-mile circuit.  If you would like to be a Walker for 
ECUCC please see Rev. Riegle for a sponsor envelope.  If you don't wish to walk but 
would like to contribute, please approach one of the Walkers and offer to make a dona-
tion.   Please remember that 25% of the money that we raise for the CROP Walk stays 
right here to help Our Sharing Pantry in Somonauk  
and the Hinckley Area Food Pantry in Hinckley.  The  
approximately $2,000 the Hinckley Area Food Pantry 
receives from the CROP Walk goes a long way in 
providing for the hungry families of Big Rock, Hinckley, 
Waterman and Maple Park. 
 

CHANGING STATION AT THE PLOWING MATCH 
 

 Once again, friends, ECUCC will be providing a vital ser-
vice to all of the young families who visit the Plowing Match 
this year.  Our Baby Changing and Nursing Station continues 
to grow in use and we receive many compliments from folks 
for the service we provide, even many without infants or 
young children.  We will be passing around a clipboard at 
church seeking volunteers to be at the station in two-hour in-
tervals.  We have two slots to fill on Friday, September 15th 
ð 5 to 7 p.m. And 7 to 9 p.m.  On Saturday, September 16 we 
have two-hour slots beginning at 9 and 11 am and 1, 3, 5 and 7 

p.m.  On Sunday we will need to cover two 
slots, one at 11 a.m. and the other at 1 p.m.  
If you won't be in church to sign up, but 
would like to help out, please call Rev. Riegle 
at 630-746-1782 and let him know when you 
are available. 



 Just a quick thank you for all who contributed change for the July and August  
Change Up Sundays.  The contributions for these months were $81.90 and $123.88.   

These proceeds will be used for our Pizza Nights with the Lifespring Womenôs Shelter in 
Aurora.  We appreciate everyoneôs support of this program! 

  

Our collections to provide camperships for our congregation                
members begin again this Sunday, September 3rd. 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS!!!                                                                        

 

              
                           

The Big Rock Library presents 'Take Control of Your Health' Series 

"Brown Baggin' it for Health" by Certified Health Coach, Virginia Waterstreet  

When: Tuesday, Sept. 19 at 7:00- 8:30pm 

Where: Big Rock Library 

Get inspired to create easy and delicious lunches (and snacks) that promise 
you to Save you $$, Whittle your Waistline and Cool the Inflammation. 

Attend this free event and you'll be armed with tips, recipes and a strategy 
for kids and adults alike that will keep you away from the not-so-healthy 
cafeteria and vending machine food.  

Please RSVP to Virginia by Sunday, Sept. 17 Virginia@waterstreetwellness.com or 630-392-3644 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Church Office will be closed on Labor Day. 

 

Have a happy and safe holiday with your family and friends. 

mailto:Virginia@waterstreetwellness.com
tel:%28630%29%20392-3644


HURRICANE HARVEY RELIEF 

 
 

The United Church of Christ has organized a relief fund to help the victims of 
Hurricane Harvey.  Donations can be made to the Emergency USA Fund and 
marked for Hurricane Harvey.  Your donation can then be sent to: 
 
  United Church of Christ 
  c/o Financial Services 
  700 Prospect Ave E 
  Cleveland, OH  44115-1100 
 
Please know that 100% of funds to the United Church of Christ designated for 
U.S. disaster relief are used for disaster relief and rehabilitation programming 
within the United States. 

 

 

 

WORSHIP IN FELLOWSHIP HALL  
 
 

Sunday, September 10th will be our last Sunday with the 9:30 start time.  On that 
Sunday we will have Worship and Coffee Hour at the same time, one last time 
before our Summer Worship comes to an end.  When you arrive for church grab 
some coffee and a donut and prepare to make a joyful noise! 

 



Jeri Covelli, Liturgist 

September 3 

Change Up Sunday 

Sacrament of  
Communion 

9:30 am 
 

Ushers: Wally and Barb Bafia 
Nursery: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Flowers: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Coffee: Michelle Drawz and Clara Babel 
Lock-up: Outreach 
 

Ushers: Roger Hatfield and Jim Ashby 
Nursery: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Flowers: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Coffee: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Lock-up: Nurture 
 

Worship at the Big Rock Plowing Match                                                        
(Plowman’s Park) 

Christ Our Light Anglican Church will be preaching and directing 
choir 

 
First Baptist Church will be providing the bulletin and ushers 

 
ECUCC Church will provide music 

September 10 

9:30 am 
Worship in         
Fellowship Hall 

 
Neighbors in Need Special 

Collection 

September 17 

Worship Service at 
Plowmanôs Park 

10:00 am 

September 24 
Worship Service  

At 10:15am 
Followed by       
Annual Meeting 

 

Ushers:  Bob Moga 
Nursery: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Flowers: Volunteers are encouraged to sign up 
Coffee:  The Bafia and Goodin Families 
Lock-up: Teaching and Learning 
  
 

Communion Servers:  Youth, Moderator, Vice Moderator  

The Annual Congregational Meeting 

will be on September 24th after a 

shortened worship service.  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
Pizza Night at 

Lifespring 

Womenõs 

Shelter  - 6pm 

3 Worship at 

9:30am 

Communion  

Change Up   

Sundae 

4 5 

 
Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 10 to 

noon 

6   7 8 
Willing  

Workers 

Meeting at      

1 pm 

9 

10 
Worship at     

9:30 am in     

Fellowship Hall  

Neighbors in 

Need Collection 

11 12 13 14 15 

 

16 

17   
Worship Service 

at Plowmanõs 

Park begins at 

10am 

18 

 
 

Meeting at 

6:30 pm 

19 

 
Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 10 to 

noon 

20 21  22 23 

24 Worship 

Service at 

10:15am  

followed by:  

25 26 27 

 

 
For October 

Newsletter  

Articles  

28 
Worship Minis-

try Meeting at 

9:30 am  

Womenõs Evening 

Fellowship Meet-

ing at 7pm ñ

Linus Blanket 

Project  

29 30 

SEPTEMBER 2017  

September 15—17 

See more info in this newsletter. 



E n g l i s h  

C o n g r e g a t i o n a l   

U n i t e d  C h u r c h  o f  

C h r i s t  

301 Rhodes ~  

PO Box 156 

Big Rock IL  60511 

 

Church Office:  

630.556.3986 

Pastor's cell:  630.746.1782 

Pastor's email:  

revriegs@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary's email:  

ecuccsecretary@gmail.com  

"SHARING GODõS LOVE" 

2 0 1 7  V i s i o n  S t a t e m e n t  

Visit our website at: 
www.ecucc.org  

The Executive Council has called the Annual      
Congregational Meeting to be held on                  

Sunday, September 24th.  Please mark your        
calendars with this date. You are urged to attend. 

http://www.ecucc.org/

